                   SHERMAN OAKS NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL

                                    LAND USE COMMITTEE

MINUTES of  Land Use Committee Meeting on June 21, 2012,  at the 

Sherman Oaks/East Valley Adult Center

Meeting was called to order by Ron Ziff  at 6:40 p.m.

Present:  Jackie Campbell, Jackie Diamond,  Mikie Maloney, Jeff  Kalban, Craig Buck, Art Fields, Bob Cohen, Ron Ziff

Chair Report:  Mr. Ziff stated that the Committee operates under the Brown Act.  Our agenda is posted 3 days ahead of the meeting in 5 public places as well as the SONC website.  Mr. Ziff encourages everyone to get on the e-mail list.  He stated that the website is going through changes land therefore cannot send e-mails and hopefully in July e-mails will be able to be sent.  Stakeholders are encouraged to inform our Committee of their concerns.  Stakeholders can speak during the meetings by filling out speaker cards( name and item number) and bringing them up to the front.  The remainder of the items on the card are optional.  If, however, you want to speak under the Committee’s jurisdiction and not on the agenda, mark 5 in the box at the upper right corner.  If you want to speak on an agenda item, put that number in the box and check either “for”, “against”, or “general comments.”  If you want to speak on the liquor licenses for Vibe Café, it is item 7a, Ralphs is 7b and the restaurant at 14568 Ventura Blvd., is 7c.  Policy items are 8.  Speakers will be given 1 or 2 minutes depending on time.  Everyone is entitled to be heard uninterrupted (no shouting, heckling or applause).  Mr. Ziff’s job is to make sure everyone is treated fairly.  If it is necessary to talk to each other or on the cell phone, please step outside to do whatever you have to do,

The Chabad project will be heard in the City Council PLUM committee on June 26.  The project is out of the Committee’s jurisdiction.  It was sent from here to the SONC Board.  Mr. Ziff testified at the City Council meeting two weeks ago on behalf of the Board and requested that the project be sent back to the Zoning Adminstrator and go through the same process that every other project in the City uses.  Mr. Ziff will be doing the same at the PLUM hearing.

Assemblyman Fuentes Bill AB 2231 (sidewalk repairs) passed all the necessary Committees in the Assembly and will be voted on the floor.  Fuentes has indicated the City is using lobbyists to try to block the bill.

The SONC will be reconsidering its position on the IL Villaggio Toscano project at its July  9th meeting. OUR Committee is welcome to attend.  SOHA sent a letter to Councilman LaBonge requesting conditions on the project (a copy was sent to all this morning).

Mr. Ziff testified at the hearing that we, and several neighbors were opposed  to the Pawn Shop at 13946 Ventura Blvd.  Applicant had only his attorney and a customer in favor.

No Public Officials were present

No speakers for Public Forum 
Minutes of  May, 2012 meeting were approved

Old Business:  Chabad of North Hollywood-Will be heard in the City Council PLUM committee on June 26 and is out of our Committee’s jurisdiction.

Vibe Café, 14919 Ventura Blvd., -concerns of Committee are closing hours of either midnight or 2 a.m.  Zoning Commission okayed midnight,  Mr. Niezef,  has been the owner for 1 ½ years.  Restaurant is 745 sq. ft., outdoor dining only, exempt from Specific Plan no Happy Hour, valet parking, 2 Security guards Fridays and Saturdays, leasing additional parking spaces in adjacent office building. Mr. Niezef had community meeting with residents (no opposition).  Craig Buck moved to approve, seconded by Jeff Kalban.

Motion to approve applicants sale of alcoholic beverages according to City limitations….6 Yes, 1 No Approved.

 14141 Ventura Blvd., Greg Brody, owner and builder. 16,500 sq. ft. of which 10,500 sq. ft., will be restaurant use (approximately 6 restaurants).  Possibly 12 retail stores, 112 apartments above  mix use 400’ of frontage on Moorpark, entry off of Moorpark, 140 parking spaces for retail.  Completion date is February, 2013.  Mr. Brody will manage said property.  Project will not provide security.  Landscape will meet Specific Plan.  Every application will be reviewed by Zoning Administrator.  LUC wants to be informed of who the tenants (1st floor) will be  Mr. Brody agreed to maintain trees.  Bob Cohen made motion to approve, seconded by Mikie Maloney, question called, 6 yes.

Meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jackie Campbell

